District 82 DCM Quarterly Report to the Assembly January 22, 2022

District 82 meets the first Sunday of each month at St. Michaels Catholic Church in Lake Jackson,
Texas. The meeting starts at 1:30 pm in person and online Zoom.

Terry Cox is the acting DCM for 2021 and 2022.

Group Updates

1.

2.

3.

Attendance is continuing to improve in over the past few months even with new Covid 19
concerns in the district.

Angleton group held its 53" annual Founders Day in December. The attendance was
exceptional with great fellowship, food and fun.

Many groups have been working on rebuilding their prudent reserves (they have been
depleted over the past two years). Contributions to District have started to trickle in.

. Groups have been active in assisting the district with bringing meetings into the Recovery

Programs. We are involved with Warriors Refuge, Serenity Light and Brazos Place.
Warriors Refuge added three additional meetings a week.
Plantation group held two different weekend camping events. Both events wee well
attended. The group is also holding its 36" Founders Day event on February 19, 2022.
The vent is always well attended with delicious chili, cornbread and desserts.
Surfside group had stopped all meetings for 18 months, but reopened with two evening
meetings.
GSR’s- we added two new GSRs in the district.

A. Lizz C. Plantation group

B. Steve C. New Freedom Riders group
We have five active GSRs at this time.
Beginners group and New Freedom Riders both held New Year’s Eve events that included
meetings, speakers, ice cream socials, fun, fellowship and laughter.

Treasury
Reviewed and approved the district’'s 2022 operations budget in December.

Open District 82 Service Positions

Our current open positions are Alt Secretary, Alt DCM, Alt Treasurer, Archivist, Grapevine Chair,
Alt CFC and Multilingual Chair.

What District 82 Is Working On

1.
2.

Monthly meetings have been ranging between 13 to 17 participants.

CPC- Chair Pickle S. has been very active helping the county and state programs
understand what AA can do to help with issues they may face regarding alcoholism. She
has been engaged in several monthly meetings as well as speaking engagements. She is
working with the judges and court systems in Brazoria and Matagorda counties.

TFC- OB S. has been very active in communications from the groups to three recovery
programs in the district. He has been working to make sure we are able to provide the right
AA leadership and message to help all of the recovery patients. He also been collecting
donations to make sure we have enough big books for the meetings.

Intergroup- Tab B. is attending the monthly Intergroup meetings. His

monthly updates have been beneficial to the groups and District.



5. Literature Liaison- Jim M. accepted the open position in October and has been very active
in updating the groups and the district on all the new and existing literature that is available.

6. IT Liaison- Doug R. has been able to answer any IT questions and keep us updated on
changes occurring in the area.

7. Communication to the Groups in the District- After the August Unity Day event, active
members of the district have been attending different groups within the district. We have
been attending a different group meeting each month sharing the fellowship of the district.
We plan to continue this every month in 2022.

Respectfully submitted,
Terry Cox



